ACC CALGARY SECTION - EXECUTIVE MEETING 

Date:

Tuesday, December 4, 2012
Location:
The Breakey House
Commenced:
19h15
Adjourned:
21h05
ATTENDEES
Present: David Roe, Charlie Breakey, Matthew Breakey, Patrick Kelly, Garnet Alberts, Mark Carlson, Dana Engler, Robin Owens, Kenneth Lee, Jane Maduke, Tyler Kirkland, Erin Madill
Absent: Andy Strangemann, JA Owens, Peter Lloyd, Chris Girard, Daniel Cohen
MEETING MINUTES

1. AGENDA

Approved as presented

2. MINUTES OF LAST MEETING

Approved as presented
3. BUDGET

a. $1,500 has been added to the 2013 budget for the purchase of a sat phone.

b. $500 donation received from Talisman to be dedicated to the purchase of a sat phone.

c. Take orders from members for ACC jackets either semi annually or for special events to take advantage of the Arcteryx offer of jackets at dealer costs.  

· Garnet to contact Arcteryx about particulars for orders such as quantity and selection. 

4. PLB, SPOT Sat phone purchase: 

Inmarsat phone would be cheaper than the Iridium phone for an initial purchase as well as yearly costs.  The Inmarsat also has more reliable coverage.  
· Charlie to contact Karen West about legal ramifications of the sign out document for an Inmarsat phone. 

5. Petzl Technical Manuals: 

· Nothing more has been heard about this since December meeting. 

6. Leadership Initiative

Deadline for nominations is from the beginning of January to mid February for section members to be involved in the bottom up approach to the national leadership initiative.  Looking for members who are up to date on leadership skills, have diverse experience in many sports and are able to present ideas well in a team setting.  David sent a note to Chuck to see if he would like to be a candidate.  Keith Sanford was also floated as a candidate.  Final candidate for Calgary section nomination will be decided next meeting.  

· Exec – send David any possible candidates you think are appropriate.

7. Increased Focus on Members

a. Initial conception and graphics for a brochure has already been completed.  Brochure could be included in national brochure to new members for the Calgary section as well as making the brochures available at monthly meetings.

· Jane and David to get together to hash out a potential brochure for the February meeting

b. Add FAQ to the webpage and brochure for the common questions that are asked to decrease e-mails.  Patrick is looking into a better way to sync up the National website with the Calgary section so that people can sign up for trips sooner.  72 hours as a turn around policy for emails was decided.

· Matt to compile the current FAQ’s and add them to the website.

8. COMMITTEE REPORTS

· Access & Environment (Ken)

· Trying to get a hold of the A&E of all the other sections.  Also trying to get together with Peter Lloyd and Paula to catch up on previous initiatives.

· Climbing (Mark and Tyler) 

· Ice review is the coming weekend.  The truck is organized and Tyler and Mark are going out Friday night to set up camp for the weekend.  50 people signed up already.

· Still trying to get in touch with Michael from MEC

· Library (Charlie)

· No report

· Treasurer (Garnet)
· The budget will be created for presentation at for the January member meeting.

· Ropes (JA) 


· No report
· ComCom (Jane)

· No report
· Membership/Breeze (Daniel)

· No report

· Skiing (Dana)

· Waiting for more snow.  Chris is at his ski camp this week.  Huge waiting list for whealer hut.  Lots of trips are up.  Dana is going out twice a month with people who want to be trip leaders.  A lot of new strong skiers on the BITS trips.  Openings at the Fairy Meadows hut for January and February if people are interested.

· Consider cutting ropes that are no longer good for anything but skiing in half so the load can be spread easier.

· Dana – Create beacons policy update for the club – i.e. no single antenna transceivers.
· Tyler – talk to JA about either cutting old half ropes in half or buying new 30m ropes for ski trips

· Social (Robin) 

· January meeting – Chic Scott 

· February meeting – Andy Genereux 

· Start posting the meeting slide shows as early as possible on its own monthly meeting page while still posting the slide shows as a trip 2 weeks before the monthly meetings as a reminder to people.

· Website (Patrick and Matt)

· Add trip leader to the generated emails for posted trips.  Waiting on National about the database updates.

· T&L  (Andy)
· In the planning stages for spring and summer courses.  It would be great for anyone who takes the leadership initiative to join T&L.  Will do the award presentation once they have the jackets.  With the trip count more public the number of trips have increased. 

· David – Inquire about the legalities surrounding the beacon policy and not using beacons in areas where it is not likely to be a problem with National.

9. OTHER BUSINESS
Executive should post information about trips on the Facebook page.

· Jane – Add executive as administrators for the Facebook page.

10. NEXT MEETING

February 5th – David Roe’s house 7:00 pm

STANDING ACTION ITEMS

· All executive members - please review the documents presented by Rinus DeWalt.

· Peter – strike a committee to investigate the suggestions made at the Dec and Jan meetings for the changes to the structure and bylaws of the Calgary section.  Committee to have potentially 2 CA execs, 1 national representative (Gord Currie was suggested) and two members at large. 
· Delineation of two tier governance structure for Calgary section reflecting National body organization

· Executive Committee: Chair, Vice Chair, Treasurer, Secretary

· Standing Committees: T&L, Climbing, Skiing, Access & Environment, Social, Chinook, Breeze, Membership, Website, Library, Ropes

· Tabled until there is a proposal presented by the bylaw committee.
